THE CHESTER DIOCESAN GUILD OF CHURCH BELL-RINGERS

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2001

held at

St John the  Baptist, Knutsford

on

Saturday 8th September 2001

1. Master's Opening Remarks.  Peter Wilkinson welcomed the Members to Knutsford and is reporting to a Guild that is in a healthy state.  'Catch the Dream' at Tatton Park attracted 28.5 thousand people and a good coverage from the Media.  At Christmas time we had a Boxing Day Tour that made a profit to the advantage of the Bell Restoration Fund and, later on in the year, we had our Six and Eight Bell competitions that attracted entries from all the Branches.  Membership has increased by 50, and £6,000.00 has been spent on BRF projects.  The Guild Library has been catalogued, made secure and more readily available to Members.  Last week a Peal was rung to commemorate the retirement of Dean Smalley.  The Master's one disappointment was that there was not sufficient enthusiasm for a Guild Dinner.

2. Apologies for Absence were received on behalf of Ann Daines, Stefan and Julie Zientek, Ivor Nichols, Dennis Mottershead, David Elsworth, Tim and Denise Hughes, Randle Tinkler, Jacqui Hyman, Peter Humphreys, Niel Lomas, Doug Reeson, Arthur York, Tom Smith and John Gibb.

3.
A Moment of Remembrance was held for our members who passed away during the year.




Jack Barker of St George's, Stockport




Chris Billinge of St Mary, Rostherne

4.
The Minutes of the last Meeting were accepted as a true record.

5. Matters arising from the Minutes.  All items had been dealt with.

6. Annual Report  John Birks was commended on a most excellent Report.  The Master informed the Meeting that a number of Guilds at the Central Council Meeting praised the Chester Guild Report, and he thanked everyone who contributed.  John Birks informed the Meeting that personal circumstances are determining that he cannot continue in the Post.  This was known to the Master, who then went on to invite Members to consider taking over from John and reported that he also was in negotiation with a Member who might be willing.

7. Treasurer's Report  Copies of this were handed out at the Meeting and one is attached to the Minutes in the Minute Book.  Peter Dyson proposed, Nick Thomson seconded, and the Members agreed that the proposal to accept the Report be passed.

8. Bell Restoration Fund The Treasurer, Mike Thomson, proposed, and Chris Roberts seconded, that £500.00 be transferred from the General Account to the Bell Restoration Fund account.  This was agreed by the Meeting.

9. Subscriptions and Fees  The Meeting passed the Master's proposal that there  will not be any change in the level of Subscription or Fees for 2002.

10. H M Queen Elizabeth II's Golden Jubilee  There will be an additional Bank Holiday on Tuesday 4th June.  Branches to consider what extra ringing they wish to carry out and to liaise with their Incumbents.

11. Guild Programme 
8-Bell Striking Competition to be held on 8th June in the East Branch.

6-Bell Striking Competition to be held on 13th July in the Mid Branch.

Guild Festival and AGM to be held on 14th September in the Wirral Branch.

12 Election of Officers 
Report Secretary, John Birks, and Central Council Representative, Nick Thomson expressed a wish to stand down; and the Post of Press Officer is still vacant.  All other Officers are prepared to stand for re-election.  It was left to the Committee to appoint Officers to the vacant Posts.

Chris Roberts proposed and Pam Thomson seconded a motion to re-elect the remaining Officers.  The Meeting passed this motion.

The Meeting was reminded that the Master's triennium ends at next years AGM.

 13
Any Other Business

i. There will be a Service for the 'Licencing of Lay Readers' at Stockport on 22nd September at 2.30pm.  Ringers are needed for a pre-Service ring.

ii. 6-Bell Striking Competition Certificates were issued.

iii. When Ken Lewis was Report Secretary he compiled a collection of Reports but some, the first quinquennial, are now missing.  The Meeting was asked if they could help to find replacements for any of these.

iv. The Secretary was asked to write to congratulate a former Chester Branch Ringer, now the Reverend David Fisher, on his appointment as Vicar of St. James's Church Gatley.

14
Vote of Thanks   The Master concluded the Meeting by thanking the Rector,

Organist and Ringers of St John the Baptist for welcoming the Guild; and also to the East Branch for hosting the event.

